Graduate Council Minutes

January 15, 2010
The Graduate Council met on Friday, January 15, 2010 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present:  R. Adams, F. Buskey, K. Brennan, D. Butcher, J. Byrd, R. Carton, C. Coburn, K. Cooper-Duffy, A. Denson, L. DeWald, 
T. Domagalski, S. Higgins, K. Jaqua, B. Jones, K. Lunnen, A. Malesky, J. Mallory, and P. Robertson 
Members absent: C. Hart and D. Sally
Others present: E. Frazier
Announcements






The announcements were distributed as an electronic handout for the meeting.  Alvin Malesky will replace Millie Abel 















 on the Graduate Council for the 2010 spring term.  Renaming of the Research Council and changes in role, scope and                   

                                                 function have been approved by the Council of Deans and the Research Council. Final approval will be sought from  

                                                 the APRC for inclusion in Section 5 of the Faculty Handbook.
Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the minutes of the November 20, 2009 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review 
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:


Mr. Kevin Kopp 




Human Services














Temporary


Ms. Shelley McGrail


Human Services














Temporary


Dr. William Smith



Human Services














Temporary


Ms. Anne McClintic


Human Services














Temporary


Dr. Kenneth Boham

   Educational Leadership and Foundations


Temporary

Dr.Jeff McDaris

   


Educational Leadership and Foundations


Temporary

Ms. Linda Bowers           Comm. Sciences and Disorders







Affiliate

Ms. Laura Trivette           Comm. Sciences and Disorders







Affiliate
                                                Motion passed.
                                                Although the committee recommended approval of the faculty who were nominated, the review raised             

                                                several issues that were brought forward to the Graduate Council for discussion.  The continual use of   

                                                master’s level faculty to teach graduate level courses, questions about standards for graduate faculty, 

                                                and a need for clarification of the definition for “graduate faculty” were all discussed. The suggestion  

                                                was made to add a statement to the Graduate Faculty Nomination form to address master’s level 
                                                credentials.  The statement should include mention of the M.S. faculty member’s specific expertise as it 
                                                relates to the course content to be taught (SACS requirement), professional accreditation guidelines 
                                                required for instruction and the need for yearly review of faculty holding only a M.S. degree.   The 
                                                statement should also include mention of the accrediting agency to support the nomination.       

                                                The Graduate Faculty Nomination form will be sent to the committee for this revision.
                                                The committee is continuing to review the Appalachian State graduate faculty policy.  Scott reported on 
                                                behalf of Dana Sally on the committee’s discussion to integrate graduate faculty review into the tenure 
                                                review policy currently under revision and into the current post tenure review process.  Under these 
                                                policies the Deans and Department Heads would review graduate faculty as part of the regularly 
                                                scheduled review process.  The issue was raised that the non-tenure track, temporary, part-time graduate  

                                                faculty would not be reviewed under either of these policies.  
                                                Scott asked the Graduate Council if language should be added to the tenure review policy currently 

                                                under revision and into the current post tenure review process or if a separate policy for graduate faculty 

                                                review should be written.  Consensus of the Graduate Council was to recommend incorporating 

                                                language into the tenure review policy currently under revision.  However, the policy as it pertains to 
                                                different groups of faculty will be represented in other appropriate sections of the graduate catalog.  
                                                Scott will communicate to Dana that there is more for the committee to consider regarding the graduate               

                                                faculty review.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded motion:
                                               Program Changes Approved:




Nurse Anesthesia Program- Add NSG 629 to the program 
















MM in Music (Performance) Program- The School of Music proposes changes to the curriculum of the MM in Music 















(Performance) in response to requirements and recommendations of our accrediting agency, the National Association 
















of Schools of Music.  Approved with the condition that an AA-5 for MUS 674 be submitted.  This course was           

                                                listed on the program AA-6 but the AA-5 for the new course was not submitted.  The program was notified to 

                                                submit the AA-5 for MUS 674.















MAEd in Music (Performance) Program-The School of Music proposes to delete MUS 679 Lecture/Recital from the  

                                                MAEd program in order to clarify the role of this course in the MM program.  To make the option of a lecture/recital       

                                                available to MAEd students, the course description for MUS 677 Capstone Project will be changed so that it no longer               

                                                excludes the possibility of a recital
                                                MA students in English- Proposing a course (ENGL 688) in order to allow MA students in English pursuing the 

                                                Portfolio (non-thesis) option to be able to register for credit hours and conduct independent research under the                

                                                supervision of a portfolio adviser.













New Courses Approved:












NSG 629 Foundational Sciences for Nurse Anesthesia (2)

  MUS 515 Applied Concert Literature (1, R4)


  MUS 521Studies in Musical Analysis (3, R9)


  MUS 641 Pedagogy of Music Theory (3)


  MUS 671 Chorus (1, R4)


  MUS 672 Concert Choir (1, R4)


  MUS 673 Band (1-2, R6)

  MUS 674  Orchestra (1, R4)
















ENGL 688 Portfolio Research (3, R6)
Academic 









The Academic Policy and Review Committee reported on three pending items. 




   
Policy & Review



The committee will be meeting soon to review the dismissal policy in an effort to provide further clarification regarding  

                                                dismissal from Graduate School and dismissal from a program.  The committee will also discuss the automation of the 

                                                dismissal process. The Registrar’s Office and IT are assisting the Graduate School with the codes, scripts, reports and  

                                                processes required to automate academic dismissal.


The committee submitted a revised transfer of credit form which was approved by the Graduate Council.  The   

                                                committee will be meeting soon to review and revise the transfer of credit policy statement in the catalog. 

Kathleen brought to the attention of the Graduate Council that a proposed change to the University’s Stop Out  

                                               policy was under consideration.  The proposed change would allow students to remain inactive for a twelve        

                                               month period before having to submit  a new application.  The current policy requires undergraduate students to apply

again if they have been inactive for one or more regular terms.  Graduate students must submit a Request for 


Reenrollment form if they have been inactive for one or more regular terms. 
University Fellowship,         The Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant applications have been revised and will be available online after 
Scholarship & 
February 1 for students to apply.  Alvin Malesky will replace Millie Abel on the committee.
Student Affairs                     
Agenda Items







One graduate student nomination for Graduate Council committees was submitted by Graduate Council members. 
Judy Mallory suggested Jessica Shirley (Nursing).         

Scott asked the Graduate Council to provide feedback regarding the establishment of minimum graduate admissions criteria that are clearly articulated and communicated to prospective students and applicants.  The Graduate Council members indicated they were not in favor of a Graduate School mandated minimal standard test score to be used for graduate admissions criteria.  
The Graduate Council consensus is that each graduate program review their admissions criteria and establish clearly articulated graduate admissions criteria. The Graduate Council recommended that graduate admissions criteria be included in the program review process. They also suggested that each college dean address the establishment of minimum graduate admissions criteria and provide feedback prior to any action by the Graduate Council. 















A motion was made to have all graduate programs review admissions standards and submit the admissions standards to 
                                                the Graduate Council.  The Graduate Council would revise or affirm the admissions standards submitted by each                  

                                                graduate program.  The Graduate Council requested the motion be tabled.  The Graduate Council would ask graduate  

                                                programs to do a self review, but does not wish to dictate admissions standards to graduate program.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier
Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

